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CLASSIFICATION:  Hit & Run Motor Vehicle vs. Pedestrian / Felonious Assault 

                                          #13-2715                                    

DATE:                        Thursday April 18th 2013                                TIME: 0144HRS  
  
LOCATION:    35000 Block of 23 Mile Rd.   

   New Baltimore, MI 48047 
 

SUSPECT:   W/M 20’S   
 
VICTIM:   21 YR old W/F resident of New Baltimore    
 
VEHICLE DESCRIPTION: Dark colored 4DR SUV, possible passenger side damage 

 

INCIDENT DESCRIPTION:  
 
Officers were dispatched to a hit & run motor vehicle/pedestrian accident at approximately 
0144hrs on 4-18-2013 near the 35000 block of 23 Mile Rd. located within the City of New 
Baltimore. 
 
Upon arrival, officers located a 21 year old female resident of New Baltimore that had been 
reportedly dragged and run over by a dark colored 4DR SUV which was driven by a W/M in 
his early 20’s . A W/F passenger in her late teens was also said to be in the SUV. The vehicle, 
fled the scene prior to the officers arrival, and was reported to be headed W/B on 23 Mile 
Rd. towards I94.  The suspect vehicle may have minor passenger side damage from 
dragging and running over the victim.  
 
The victim was transported by ambulance to Mclaren Macomb Hospital where she is said to 
be in serious but stable condition.   
 
Officers interviewed multiple witnesses at the scene and Detectives are pursing active 
leads on this case. Investigators believe, based on information given by witnesses, that 
illegal narcotic involvement may be a factor regarding this incident.  
 
One unrelated arrest was made due to an outstanding arrest warrant for dangerous drugs.       
 


